The Honorable Andrew Wheeler
Acting Administrator

US Environmental Protection Agency
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20460

Sent electronically August 29, 2018
RE: Dicamba Registration Decision
Dear Acting Administrator Wheeler:

The Association of American Pesticide Control Officials (AAPCO) was formed
in 1947, the same year that Congress enacted the Federal Insecticide,
Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA). AAPCO is a professional association
comprised of the officers charged by law with the execution of the state,
territorial, provincial, and federal pesticide laws in the United States,
including all its territories, and in Canada. The Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) and States are co-regulators in the implementation of the
Federal Insecticide, Fungicide and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA). Our mission is to
represent state pesticide control officials in the development,
implementation, and communication of sound public policies and programs
related to the sale, application, transport, and disposal of pesticides.

A primary goal of AAPCO is to encourage uniformity among the states and
territories (referred to hereafter as states) in their pesticide regulatory
programs. It is recognized that states cannot have identical programs due to
wide differences in population, geographic area, cropping systems, climate,
political attitudes, and other factors which influence use of pesticides.

Given the impending decision on the conditional registration of Xtendimax
with VaporGrip Technology (EPA Reg. No. 524-617), Engenia (EPA Reg. No.
7969-345), and FeXapan with VaporGrip Technology (EPA Reg. No. 352-913)
and also with other potential registration decisions involving the registration
of dicamba for the over-the-top (OTT) use on genetically modified crops for
the 2019 growing season and beyond, AAPCO respectfully offers the following
observations and comments.

States recognize the substantial issues and associated costs of herbicide-
resistant weed species in row crop agriculture. The approval of genetically
modified soybean seed by USDA in 2016 and the delayed registration of






